04-09-2025 - Reno City Council Meeting - Item J.1 Public Comment

Wr!tten crr Name On Behalf Of Ward Email Address Phone Number Address Support Oppose Concernedf STotal Date
Voicemail
0 2 8 10

Written Emily Allen emlwallen@gmail.com 1 April 09, 2025 at 7:31 am
Written Sue Smith sue@argentnevada.com 775-323-5000 1 April 09, 2025 at 8:28 am
Written Sandra Pazen Jadsa59@hotmail.com 1 April 09, 2025 at 9:50 am
Written Kathleen Bodine realtat@hotmail.com 1 April 09, 2025 at 11:30 am
Written Mandy Frazier amanda.frazier@fpimgt.com 775-954-2888 303 W. 3rd Street Reno, NV. 89503 1 April 09, 2025 at 12:15 pm
Written Jed Gelber jedgelber@hotmail.com 303 3rd St 1 April 09, 2025 at 12:29 pm
Written Jack Ensminger tahoejacksbus@gmail.com 1 April 09, 2025 at 1:12 pm
Written Teresa Franklin Ward 4 Oakgirl@charter.net 775-233-0739 P.0O. Box 266 Verdi Nv 89439 1 April 09, 2025 at 1:49 pm
Written Rebecca Melgar rlaurenmelgar@gmail.com 1 April 09, 2025 at 2:22 pm
Written Robin Topp topp.robin@gmail.com 1 April 09, 2025 at 3:14 pm
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4/9/25, 3:31 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

[5 Outlook

1Tup

From Jack Ensminger <tahoejacksbus@gmail.com>

Date Wed 4/9/2025 1:12 PM
To  Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Hi my name is Jack Ensminger | live one block from this club, please keep it closed! My neighborhood

is not safe at night when there open!!!

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAAQ... 17
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[5 Outlook

agenda item 1.2 comments

From Jed Gelber <jedgelber@hotmail.com>

Date Wed 4/9/2025 12:29 PM
To  Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Living across the street from 1 Up Club | oppose their re-opening. They are very noisy very late, typically
past 3am. There is a reason they shut down in the first place! Horrible reputation.

Jed Gelber
303 3" st

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAAQ... 17
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E Outlook

regarding 1 Up reopening

From Rebecca Melgar <rlaurenmelgar@gmail.com>
Date Wed 4/9/2025 2:22 PM
To  Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Hello!

I’'m someone who lives a couple blocks away from 1-UP’s downtown location and I'm urge you to vote
against this clubs reopening. The clubs that operate business in this area bring chaos and danger to
the residents that live in the area. With shootings, assaults and varying amounts of violence, residents
are forced to feel unsafe in their homes EVERY WEEKEND. Please consider this when voting to reopen

1UP

Thank You
Rebecca

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S 1hNjISLWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 11
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E Outlook

1UP Club Public Comment

From ROBIN TOPP <topp.robin@gmail.com>
Date Wed 4/9/2025 3:14 PM
To  Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

To the Reno City Council Members,

As residents of 3rd Street Flats, directly across from the building the club would like to occupy, we'd like to say we are
strongly against this club reopening.

Noise from crowds hanging out on the street from possibly as early as 10:00pm until closing sometime before dawn,
will definitely interrupt people’s sleep. Also, the proposed security lights and any lights from signage will affect their
quality of life.

Reno seems to want people to live in and visit downtown, but all-night clubs like this don’t seem to be working well, as
there’s already been trouble at the recently reopened 219 club. Events such as the Light Festival, and all of the
different and diverse ethnic festivals seem to be a better fit for a neighborhood like this.

If the goal is to transition downtown into a desirable living area, then zoning needs to be readdressed. Encouraging
residents to move into this area and then allowing all-night clubs and outdoor venues that are disruptive late into the
night and early morning isn’t conducive with that goal. Bars and restaurants should absolutely be part of the mix as it
brings a vibrance to an area, but the 1UP club is a completely unsuitable addition. What people living in this area
could use and the city benefit more from are grocery store options within walking distance of residences. A true
downtown offers convenience for residents and is a lure for visitors, but in the end, the residents are the ones who
should be able to expect that the energy subsides at a decent hour.

Thank you for your consideration,

Tim and Robin Topp

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S 1hNjISLWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 11
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City Council Comment received from Teresa Franklin

From Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Date Wed 4/9/2025 1:49 PM
To  Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Teresa Franklin
Commenting_ on behalf of:

Ward #:

Ward 4

Email Address:
Oakgirl@charter.net

Phone Number:
775-233-0739

Address:

P.O. Box 266 Verdi Nv 89439

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2025-04-009.

Section:
| Items - Public Hearing Items

Item:
Outdoor Arena in downtown reno.

Position:
In opposition

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:

| am well aware of the Beautiful area we have in and around the riverwalk and 2nd st and arrlington
locations and do not believe you are willing to congest this area anymore than it already is. My Parish
church Saint Thomas Aquinas already faces challenges with parking and noise during Mass ,having
another venue in that area that will take parking space and interrupt mass and congestion in that area
even further is a bad IDEA. Even people living in the area face challenges with noise and accessibility
so why would the City want to put something like that in this neighborhood. There are so many other
places in our county that would be a better choice for these types of Venues so please vote no on this
project.our Beautiful Church has already been swallowed up by apartments and the neighborhood is

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S 1hNjISLWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 12
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challenged with enough noise.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:

By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?
Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We'll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

Yes

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S 1hNjISLWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 2/2



	Reno City Council Public Comments (Recorded)2 (15)
	Jack Ensminger
	Jed Gelber
	Rebecca Melgar
	Robin Topp
	Teresa Franklin



